


Replacement of Windows at 857 South Shore Dr: The Ernest T. Eggiman house.

We purchased this house in 2003. When it was purchased the windows were
painted shut and were painted teal.

In 2005, We went through the effort of repainting all the window in a metallic paint,
as well as having a second layer of storm windows added to the inside of the house.

Despite our efforts, The windows have deterioted beyond repair. They are single
pane windows and at least 2 to 3 panes crack every winter. Some of them are
severaly rusted and corroded.

When we bought the house it was an income property and it is today used as such.
Under the current situation we are not eligible for state or Federal tax credits.

We have looked at the following option aluminum, fiberglass, and vinyl. We have not
found a vendor who was willing to do aluminum, and they are not recommended
for northern climates, as they will transmit cold from the outside, even if thermal
breaks are added.

We have looked at both fiberglass and vinyl. Currently both frames would take up
about an 1.5 inch more on the frame per set of casement windows. The house has 19
such windows. The advantage to fiberglass is that it is paintable, however we don’t
really see this as a benefit to the house. Vinyl is also considerably less expensive

The house’s historic nature resides in the international architectural style of the 20’s
and 30’s. One of the main tenants of this style is the nature of the building materials
is the art of the architecture. Additional ornamentation was frowned upon, including
painting. Vinyl windows lend better to this view than painting windows. It typical
for house of this style to have white or graphite window frames. Both of which are
options with vinyl windows. There are a few other international style homes in the
neighborhood that have vinyl windows.

New windows would not only increase the fuel efficiency of the house, but also the
neighborhood appeal. It is currently an eyesore.
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